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Vernon Road Permit Parking Consultation 

We’re proposing changes to parking on your road 

 
 

 
 

Dear Resident, Business or Occupier, 

 

The Council would like your feedback on how permit parking is working for you. Vernon Road is currently part of the 

Walthamstow Central (WSC) Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) which was introduced in 2020 following a review of CPZs 

in the area. In response to requests from residents and local ward Councillors, we are proposing that properties within 

Vernon Road, and the section of High Street between Willow Walk and Storey Road are incorporated into the High 

Street (HST) CPZ. This proposal is being put forward to facilitate parking for residents and businesses located in the 

area. 

 

The HST CPZ operates from Monday to Saturday, 8am to 9.30pm, and Sunday, 10am to 9.30pm. If the majority of 

respondents to this consultation are in favour of changing to the HST CPZ, the times of operation for your road will 

remain unchanged. You will then be able to park within any road within the HST CPZ area and you will no longer have 

access to permits for the WSC CPZ.  

 

A map of the area under review is shown below. 
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Local people know their neighbourhood best and we’re asking everyone living or working in your neighbourhood to tell 

us what they think about these changes. The decision on whether the boundary will be changed will be made wholly 

based on the results of this consultation. 

 

To express your views, please complete the attached questionnaire at the end of this document and return it in the 

prepaid envelope provided to reach us before 14 June 2024. Alternatively, you can send a digital copy of the completed 

questionnaire to cpz.schemes@walthamforest.gov.uk. Please note only one response per household is accepted. 

 

Due to the high volume of responses, we will not be able to provide an individual response to each survey, but will notify 

you if any changes are made. 

 

If you have any questions about this consultation, please email cpz.schemes@walthamforest.gov.uk. 

 

Or alternatively, write to: 

Traffic Team (WSC CPZ REV) 

London Borough of Waltham Forest 

Low Hall Depot 

Argall Avenue 

London, E10 7AS 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

CPZ Team 
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     CONSULTATION QUESTIONNAIRE 
Review of permit parking in the Vernon Road area 

 

Please complete this questionnaire and return it in the prepaid envelope provided to reach us before 14 June 2024.  

Your information will not be used for any other purpose. 

 

About you (required)  
 

☐  Resident               ☐  Business               ☐  Other (Please Specify) ________________________________ 

 

Address (required)  

House number and street name ______________________________________________________________ 

Full postcode _____________________________________________________________________________ 

1. Would you like your permit zone to be changed from WSC CPZ to HST CPZ? This would not affect the 

current operational hours of the parking restrictions. 

☐  Yes               ☐  No               ☐  Not Sure 

2. Based on the current allocation and provision for parking facilities on your street, are any of the bay types 

mentioned below required to meet the needs of the local community? 

☐ Car Club parking bays                      ☐ Electric vehicle charging points           

☐ Loading Facilities for business         ☐ Shared-use bays for permit holders and pay-by-phone for visitors    

☐ Residential cycle storage                                

3. Authorised disabled bays will be made enforceable as part of this review. If you occupy an existing on-

street disabled bay, please confirm the location and supply your badge number below.  

Disabled Badge Number____________________________________________________________________ 

Location_________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                 

 

4. If you have any further comments relating to the permit parking proposals, please include below. If you 
require more space for your comments, please include any additional sheets. 

 
  


